
1 Appomattox Town Council 

Special Call Council Meeting 

October 4, 2024 

 

The Appomattox Town Council held a Special Call Council meeting on Friday October 4, 2024, 

at 10:00 a.m. at the Appomattox Municipal Building, 210 Linden Street, Appomattox, Virginia 

with Mayor Conner, presiding.  

 

Town Council members present were James J. Boyce, Sr., Mary Lou Spiggle, Jane T. Allen, 

Nathan Simpson. 

 

Others present were Kim Ray; Treasurer, Barbara McLaughlin, Sabrina Smith, Sharon Mobley, 

Caleb Baker, David Carter, Tori Rothgeb, Dana Glover, Karla Atkins, Danny Morgan, Jose 

Herrera-Tovar, James Bradner Jr., and Zachary Elam. 

 

Open discussion between Town of Appomattox employees and Town Council covered multiple 

topics. 

 

Consensus was for a Human Resource committee to be formed consisting of four employees 

selected by their peers. The following employees were selected to serve on the Human Resource 

committee: Tori Rothgeb, David Carter, Danny Morgan, and Dana Glover. 

 

The meeting ended at approximately 12:25 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

Cindy Miller      Richard C. Conner, Mayor 

Deputy Town Clerk  


